
Camp Departure Morning Notes

Year 6 Students Families
Upon arrival, we ask all students and families to follow these directions.

● Arrive at school from 7:45am. Carparking is available in the main front carpark. There is no
car parking on the basketball courts.

● Students are to drop off their large bag\suitcase under the gazebo structures. (see map
for location) These items will be loaded onto the buses as soon as they arrive.

● Students are then to proceed to the hall. Parents, you will need to say your goodbyes
outside the hall entry. Students will enter the hall with a day pack and line meet their
classroom teacher. St Simon’s staff will be available to assist with students settling into
the hall.

● Parents will need to wait outside near the adjacent playground.  Please ensure social
distancing.  All visitors to the site will need to sign in with the Services Victoria QR code for
COVID contact tracing purposes.  Masks must be worn by all adult visitors and secondary
school students

● Last-minute medication drop off will be available via the servery window adjacent to the
hall entry.

● When the buses arrive, we ask that some parents who are willing and able to do so, to please
assist with packing the buses with large bags and suitcases.  This will ensure the buses can
leave on time.  Please listen out for prompts on the day.

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation with managing the camp departure morning
logistics. Please use the map as a guide for what to do.

This is an exciting time for our year 6 students (and their families!) and we are so glad and
grateful that we can finally go on camp!


